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AMENDED AGENDA 
South Carolina Board of Cosmetology 

Special Called Meeting 
Conference Call 

2:30 p.m., August 19, 2016 
Synergy Business Park 

Kingstree Building 
110 Centerview Drive, Conference Room 204 

Columbia, South Carolina 29210 
 

1. Meeting Called to Order  
 

a. Public notice of this meeting was properly posted at the S. C. Board of Cosmetology office, Synergy 
Business Park, Kingstree Building and provided to all requesting persons, organizations, and news media 
in compliance with Section 30-4-80 of the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act. 

b. Rules of the Meeting Read by the Chairman 
 

2. Introduction of Persons Attending 
 

 Shalon Genwright  (LLR - Staff) 
 Theresa Richardson  (LLR - Administrator) 
 Mary League  (LLR - Advice Counsel) 
 Holly Beeson  (LLR – Communications and Governmental Issues) 

 
 Eddie Jones (Board Member) 
 Laquita Clark-Horton  (Board Member) 
 Marcia Delaney  (Board Member) 
 Patricia Walters  (Board Member) 
 Melanie Thompson  (Board Member) 

 
 M. Sean Cary  (Court Reporter) 

 
 

3. Consideration and Approval of Proposed Sanitation Regulations 
 
This was given to everyone several months ago, with the exception of Ms. Marcia Delaney, who is the newest 
board member.  This package reflects any and all changes that were suggested by various entities that included 
education providers, former Board members, practicing licensees, and two (2) Senators (their staffs included) 
have received this package for their perusal.  They were asked to look at the package and make note of anything 
that they felt would have opposition from anyone in the industry or legislators.   
 
Chairperson Thompson made one (1) last review of the package and did find some typographical errors 
that she wanted to go over: 

1. Section B. 1.  
a. The very last sentence, ‘Salons and schools must also be separated by solid walls and separate 

entrances,’ must be stricken because it is repetitive. 
2. Section I. 3. b. 

a. The second ‘per’ in that sentence needs to be taken out. 
3. Section J. 3. 

a. Instead of it stating ‘section M; 2,’ it should state J, 3. 
4. Section L. 3. 

a. At the end of the section where it states ‘section I; 1,’ add A-B.  It should include A-B of section I. 
 

Chairperson Thompson also spoke with an Infectious Disease Specialist about disinfection, laundering of linen 
towels, and autoclave requirements. 
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Ms. Laquita Clark-Horton stated that she has an esthetician who needed clarification on the packaging of the 
tools.  Autoclaves are not required, but if licensees do have them, this package is the guideline (Section P. 9.) to 
follow per Chairperson Thompson.   
 
Ms. Marcia Delaney mentioned Section P, 8-9, and asked if UV sterilizers and light boxes were prohibited from 
being on the premises or just to be used for sterilization.  Chairperson Thompson stated that considering that they 
are marketed as sterilizers, it is misleading and salon personnel may think that it is an acceptable means of 
disinfection and it is not.  To use them just for storage would be negligent, misleading, and confusing.   
 
Ms. Clark–Horton asked about the autoclaves and if there would be a form from a contracted laboratory for the 
salons that will have autoclaves.  Chairperson Thompson stated that they would.   
 
This package will go to Ms. Holly Beeson (Legislative Liaison) of LLR to get cleaned up for the legislators to 
consider.   
 
Ms. Mary League asked about the Garra Rufa fish and the addition of any other fish.  Chairperson Thompson 
stated that the Garra Rufa fish is the only fish associated with pedicures.  Ms. League stated that it was very 
specific and if other fish would be used, it would help in the future without having to change the regulations.  The 
Garra Rufa fish is the only fish known for pedicures as it eats the dead skin.  Using any other animals could be 
addressed in another section of our regulations, unless it pertains to service animals. 
 
Mr. Eddie Jones thinks that the package is cleaned up and if too much is done with it, it may present more 
problems.   
 
Chairperson Thompson asked Ms. Delaney about section P, 6, and Ms. Delaney thinks that it is spelled out really 
nicely.    
 
Ms. Theresa Richardson nor Ms. League had anything to add to the package. 
 
 A motion was made by Mr. Jones to approve the package of Sanitary Rules and Regulations as presented to Ms. 
Holly Beeson for it to be sent to the Statehouse for consideration.  It was seconded by Ms. Clark-Horton.  The 
motion carried.   
 
Ms. Holly Beeson came in towards the end of the meeting and stated that this is exactly what was needed on our 
end. 
 
A motion was made by Ms. Clark-Horton to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Jones.  The motion 
carried.   
 
 
 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:59 p.m. 


